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Withholding tax will not change until 30 June 2020 

 

 

On 30 December 2019, the Journal of Laws of the Republic of Poland published the Regulation 

(Regulation) amending the Regulation of 31 December 2018 on the exception or limitation of the 

withholding tax regulations.  

Regulations on a specific procedure for withholding tax settlement (collection), which is dedicated 

for payments above PLN 2 million to one counterparty in a tax year, are postponed until 30 June 

2020.  

What is important, the Regulation does not affect other changes in withholding tax which are in 

force since 1 January 2019, among others: due diligence in verifying the conditions to apply lower 

tax rate, tax exemptions or conditions for tax exemption, change in the definition of the beneficial 

owner and issues of additional tax liability or changes in the payer's liability rules. 

What is important, the Ministry of Finance in the explanatory memorandum to the Regulation 

confirmed earlier declaration that the CIT Act is planned to be amended. This amendment will limit 

the use of a special procedure for payments above PLN 2 million to payments to related entities 

and to passive profits payments (interest, royalties, dividends and other income from share in 

profits of legal persons). The changes in the regulations should come into force in the first half of 

the year.  

Please note that due to the postponement of refund procedure, there should be in practice no 

circumstance in which taxpayers could be subject to severe sanctions (from 1 January 2020 it will 

be a fine of about PLN 25 million or a penalty of imprisonment).  

 

Source: http://www.dziennikustaw.gov.pl/du/2019/2528/1 

***** 

If you are interested in obtaining further information, or would like to discuss the impact of  

the above on your business activity please contact: 

Monika Dziedzic     Monika.Dziedzic@mddp.pl   tel. + 48 322 68 88  

Justyna Bauta-Szostak  Justyna.Bauta-Szostak@mddp.pl   tel. + 48 322 68 88 

Agnieszka Wnuk   Agnieszka.Wnuk@mddp.pl    tel. + 48 322 68 88 
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or your MDDP adviser. 

***** 

MDDP is one of the largest Polish companies providing comprehensive consulting services in the 

area of taxes, law, corporate finance, business consulting, outsourcing, financial and accounting 

consulting, audits and professional trainings and conferences.  

Since 2004, we have been continually increasing the team of advisers equipped with experience 

acquired both in reputable advisory companies and the largest enterprises on the Polish market. 

Our Clients include leading international corporations and the largest Polish companies from all 

sectors of economy.  

We consider trust to be the basis of successful cooperation. We support our Clients in taking the 

most important business decisions. We combine international experience in business with the 

knowledge of regulations and the specificity of a given industry. We focus our activities mainly on 

the Polish market guaranteeing full involvement and individual approach to the cooperation. 

This Tax Alert cannot be treated as legal or advisory services. MDDP Michalik Dłuska Dziedzic i Partnerzy Spółka 
Doradztwa Podatkowego S.A. shall not be liable for the use of the information contained in the bulletin without 
prior consultation with our legal or tax advisors. 


